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Dear Editors, 

 

 

First and foremost, thank you for reviewing and asking for revisions to our original 

article entitled “Spontaneous Bacterial Peritonitis Prevalence in Pre-Transplant 

Patients and its Effect on Survival and Graft Loss Post-Transplant”.  I appreciated the 

recommendations regarding the abbreviation of Hepatitis C and have remedied that in 

the manuscript.  I also changed some misspelling and corrected the format of the 

references.  We hope this paper will raise awareness of the potential effects of SBP on 

transplanted patients morbidity and mortality.    

 

Thank you for your consideration, 
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